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*** WELCOME! ***

to the latest issue of Gen Dobry!, the e-zine of PolishRoots®. If you missed previous issues, you 
can find them here:

<http://polishroots.org/GenDobry/tabid/60/Default.aspx>

Update Email: Click here to update your email address. 

To Unsubscribe: You have received this e-mail because you are subscribed to this newsletter 
from PolishRoots.org. Unsubscribe here.

***************************************
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*** LET’S TRY THIS AGAIN! ***

by Fred Hoffman <wfh@langline.com>

I must admit to a certain weariness and frustration, which many of you probably share. The last 
two months, I have prepared an issue of Gen Dobry! and tried to send it out on the last day of the 
month as usual. Both times, almost no one got it. The only people who read what I had written 
were the ones who remembered you can always download the PDF version of each month’s issue 
on the PolishRoots website here:

<http://polishroots.org/GenDobry/tabid/60/Default.aspx>

I’ve explained what happened to those who’ve written me and asked “Why am I not getting the 
newsletter?” But just in case this issue does go out, and someone is actually reading these words, 
let me explain again.

A couple of months ago, the host for the PolishRoots website, which also distributes the bulk 
e-mail edition of Gen Dobry!, received some needed upgrades. (Those of you who work with 
computers extensively need read no further; you already know what happened.) These upgrades 
are usually important and valuable—but they almost always trash some feature that had been 
working fine before. In this case, it was the distribution of bulk e-mail. Apparently, for some 
weird reason, the server decided it was sending out malware when it tried to distribute Gen 
Dobry!, and it shut itself down! (I tell you, you can’t make this stuff up!)

Smart people are working on the problem and observing this issue as I try to send it out, in hopes 
of figuring out just what the hell is going on. I’m sure they will succeed, sooner or later. If you’re 
reading these words in an e-mail, rather than the PDF, they did succeed. In the meantime, people 
are asking, “What ever happened to Gen Dobry!?”

We’re still here, and we’re still fighting to be heard. As for me, there’s not much I can do about 
any of this. I just edit the thing; I have no involvement on the tech side. But I’m doing my little 
bet to help! The last two issues, I wrote legit lead articles; and they went nowhere. This time I’m 
not writing a proper article; this will probably be the one that goes out! 

If so, and you didn’t see the last two issues, please visit the Gen Dobry! page on the PolishRoots 
site, and read the articles I wrote. I just can’t stand the thought that my deathless prose went 
unread (though you may think that’s just what it deserved).

***************************************

*** E-BOOK WITH INFO ON RESEARCH AT THE AUSTRIAN WAR 
ARCHIVES IN VIENNA ***

Editor—Richard Eastman’s online genealogy blog had an interesting item on 
19 August 2015 about an e-book recently published. Over the years, I’ve heard from 
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plenty of people with roots in Galicia who wanted to know more about the Austrian War 
Archives—what it has and doesn’t have, how to contact it, and so forth. So I thought I’d 
repeat the brief article, with thanks to Eastman. You can read the original item at <http://
blog.eogn.com/2015/08/19/ebook-sources-for-genealogical-research-at-the-austrian-war-
archives-in-vienna-kriegsarchiv-wien/>.

eBook: Sources for Genealogical Research at the Austrian War Archives in Vienna 
(Kriegsarchiv Wien)

The 20-page booklet, Sources for Genealogical Research at the Austrian War Archives in Vienna 
(Kriegsarchiv Wien) by Christoph Tepperberg, Director of the Kriegsarchiv, is available online 
free of charge. Best of all, the booklet is published in English.

Here is the table of contents:
1.	 The Vienna War Archives and its relevance for genealogical research
	 1.1. A short history of the War Archives
	 1.2. Conditions for doing genealogical research at the Kriegsarchiv
2.	 Sources for genealogical research at the Kriegsarchiv
	 2. 1. Documents of the military administration and commands
	 2. 2. Personnel records, and records pertaining to personnel 
		  2.2.1. Sources for research on military personnel of all ranks
		  2.2.2. Sources for research on commissioned officers and military officials
3.	 Using the Archives
	 3.1. Regulations for using personnel records
	 3.2. Visiting the Archives
	 3.3. Written inquiries
	 3.4. Professional researchers
4.	 Relevant publications
5.	 Sources for genealogical research in other archives and institutions
	 5.1. Sources for genealogical research in other departments of the Austrian State Archives 
	 5.2. Sources for genealogical research in other Austrian archives
	 5.3. Sources for genealogical research in archives outside of Austria
		  5.3.1. The provinces of the Austro-Hungarian Monarchy and its “successor states”
		  5.3.2. Sources for genealogical research in the “successor states”
	 5.4. Additional points of contact and practical hints for genealogical research

If you want to know more about what is available in Austrian War Archives and how to 
obtain the information, go to:

<http://oesta.gv.at/DocView.axd?CobId=29263>

My thanks to newsletter reader Polly Walker for telling me about this online resource.

***************************************
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*** ONLINE MAPS OF THE RUSSIAN EMPIRE ***

I only learned of this resource recently, when Inés García de la Puente, University of St.Gallen, 
Switzerland, posted a note to the SEELANGS mailing list. That’s a mailing list for teachers 
specializing in Eastern Europe. Technically, I have no business monitoring it, since I don’t teach. 
But the posts are often very interesting, and sometimes they’re even relevant for people with 
genealogical ambitions.

A gentleman named Eric Souder had asked, “Is anyone aware of a good source (online or 
otherwise) for late-nineteenth to early-twentieth century maps of Western Russia/Eastern 
Ukraine? I’m looking in particular at Bryansk Oblast as well as the Pale of Settlement, roughly 
between 1896 and 1910. As a point of reference, I am close to Philadelphia if there is a physical 
source for maps in the area as well. Any help would be greatly appreciated!”

Inés responded by saying, “Have you tried the Imperiia project?” She gave this link:

<http://worldmap.harvard.edu/maps/russianempire>

The project’s name is “Imperiia: Mapping the Russian Empire.” Considering how huge the 
Empire was, mapping it is a tall order. But I was impressed when I visited the site. I was able to 
use it and make some sense of it in minutes. The choices for overlays, however, suggest the more 
time you spend familiarizing yourself with the options, the more benefit you will receive from 
using this tool. 

The reason I’m mentioning it to you is because the map presented on the home page allows you 
to zoom in on specific parts of the Russian Empire, including the Kingdom of Poland. As you 
zoom in closer and closer, you start seeing old maps with respectable detail. 

Even more important, it gives the names of places in both Polish and Russian forms in use 
back in the 19th century. If you had ancestors from the Russian partition, and you know the 
Polish name of the town or district they came from, you can use these maps to find out what the 
Russians called that place. This can be enormously helpful in research.

Sadly, the level of detail may not let you go down far enough to see small villages. Still, just 
knowing with confidence what the Russian name was for the nearest large town or administrative 
center can be a big deal. The spellings are those used before the Revolution, so they include 
archaic characters that can be very hard to find. You could spend a lot of time searching before 
you finally realize Бѣлостокъ is what the Russians called Białystok!

If you have roots in the Russian partition—including what are now central and eastern Poland, 
Lithuania, Belarus, and eastern Ukraine—I’d suggest paying this site a visit. It just might prove 
really useful.

***************************************
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*** UPCOMING EVENTS ***

Note: see also <http://www.eogn.com/calendar> for a large selection of upcoming events in the 
world of genealogy.

September 4–7, 2015

TASTE OF POLONIA
Copernicus Center • Chicago, Illinois

Don’t forget this annual event of “Polish Food, All Day Music, Family Fun.” For more 
information, visit the website:

<http://topchicago.org/>

=====

Saturday and Sunday, September 19–20, 2015

PORTLAND POLONIA 
WELCOME TO THE 22ND ANNUAL POLISH FESTIVAL

Location: Polish Library hall and St. Stanislaus church grounds
3900 N. Interstate Avenue, Portland Oregon
Admission: Free

The Polish festival is an event for families and singles, adults and children, for food 
connoisseurs, music lovers, concert goers, dance enthusiasts … It is for everyone.

During the festival, we provide non-stop stage performances, including a few dance groups and 
music bands, polka contest on Saturday and Sunday, a street dance, delicious Polish food, and 
imported Polish beer.

The event is held on 3900 N Failing Street between the two historic buildings of the Polish 
Library incorporated in 1911 and St. Stanislaus Church built in 1907, both located on N. 
Interstate Avenue in Portland Oregon.

For more information, visit <http://portlandpolonia.org/festival/>

[Thanks to Chris Robinson for sending us info on this festival.]

=====

Sunday, September 20, 2015
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Friday, September 25, and Saturday, September 26, 2015

POLISH GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY OF AMERICA
ANNUAL FALL CONFERENCE
“Research Before and Beyond the Internet” – Saturday, Sept. 26, 2015

Renowned lecturer, professor, and author, Dominic Pacyga will be our Keynote Speaker. In 
addition:

• Ola Heska will demonstrate, with step-by-step instructions, how to obtain vital records from 
the Polish State Archives and other Internet databases.

• Ellie Carlson, costume curator of the Winnetka Historical Society, will help you identify 
photographs that now occupy boxes in your closet.

Registration will begin in spring for the bus tour itself or combined with the conference. Reserve 
your $99 room as of March 5, 2015 at the:

Chicago Marriott Midway
6520 S. Cicero Avenue
Chicago, IL 60638
(708)594-5500

=====

Friday & Saturday, October 2-3, 2015

2015 Polish Genealogical Conference  
 

sponsored by the Polish Genealogical Society of Connecticut and the 
Northeast  

and  
Central Connecticut State University’s Stanislaus A. Blejwas Endowed Chair  

Polish and Polish American Studies 

When:  October 2 and October 3 
Where:  Central Connecticut State University, New Britain, CT

The conference provides an opportunity to learn strategies for tracing your Polish-American 
and Eastern European roots. The speakers are well known in Polish genealogy circles and their 
discussions will enable attendees to fill in the missing pieces of their family history. All speakers 
have extensive experience in their respective fields and have been featured at numerous regional, 
national and international conferences.
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Featured speakers will be Lisa Alzo, Matthew Bielawa, Tomasz Pilat, John Righetti, Kris 
Rzepczynski and Jonathan Shea.

Tadeusz Pilat, from Tarnobrzeg, Poland will present lectures on “Notary Records with an 
Emphasis on Records in the 19th Century” and “Galician Maps in Poland.” Both topics are 
wonderful additions to Polish genealogy research.

Pilat was born in Silesia, Poland and currently resides in eastern Poland and Germany. He 
pursued Library Studies at the University of Maria Curie-Sklodowska in Lublin, Poland and 
focused on the history of books and old documents. In 1999, he was granted the degree of 
Master of Library and Information Science. In 2003, Tadeusz became an Accredited Genealogist 
specializing in Polish research in all partitions of the former Commonwealth of Poland. He has 
traveled extensively to many countries and is fluent in Polish, German and English.

A two-part seminar, “Introduction to Polish Research” is designed for both beginners and 
intermediate Polish genealogy researchers.

Some of the other lectures are “Digital News: Utilizing Online Newspapers in Your Genealogy 
Research, Pennsylvania’s Coal Mines, Pennsylvania Resources for Polish Genealogists 
and Changed by Thalerhof - An Anniversary Documentary” which explains Europe’s first 
concentration camp located in the Galician section of Poland from 1914-1917. 

The conference will display the following Exhibitors: Connecticut State Library; The Polish 
Center of Discovery and Learning (College of Our Lady of the Elms), Chicopee, MA; Central 
Connecticut State University’s Elihu Burritt Library, Polish Studies; Polish Cultural Club of 
Greater Hartford, Inc. and the Polish Genealogical Society of Connecticut and the Northeast.
Please see our website at <http://pgsctne.org/ConferencesEvents.aspx> for Registration forms 
including the conference schedule, biographies of speakers, lecture summaries and Exhibitor 
descriptions. There is also information about our one-on-one consultation appointments with 
speakers. Only a limited number of appointments are available.  

Throughout the conference, a collection of books, maps and other materials will be available for 
consultation and officers of the Society will be present to answer questions.

For more information, please email Diane Szepanski at <Szepanski3@cox.net>.

=====

October 10, 2015

POLISH GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY OF MASSACHUSETTS
SPEND A DAY OF GENEALOGY WITH STEVE MORSE

8:30 am to 4 pm
Elms College, Mary Dooley Campus Center
291 Springfield St., Chicopee, MA 01013
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The Polish Genealogical Society of Massachusetts, in collaboration with the Polish Center 
of discovery & learning and the Chicopee Cultural Council is pleased to announce that a 
renowned genealogist and computer professional is coming to Chicopee to present a full day of 
talks.

STEPHEN MORSE, PHD is the creator of the One-Step Website, for which he has received 
both the Lifetime Achievement Award and the Outstanding Contribution Award from the 
International Association of Jewish Genealogical Societies, Award of Merit from the National 
Genealogical Society, first-ever Excellence Award from the Association of Professional 
Genealogists, and two awards that he cannot pronounce from Polish genealogical societies! 

In his other life Morse is a computer professional with a doctorate degree in electrical 
engineering. He has held various research, development, and teaching positions, authored 
numerous technical papers, written four textbooks, and holds four patents. He is best known as 
the architect of the Intel 8086 (the granddaddy of today’s Pentium processor), which sparked the 
PC revolution 30 years ago. 

Scheduled Talks  
• One-Step Webpages: A Potpourri of Genealogical Search Tools 
• One-Step Webpages: A Hodgepodge of Lesser-Known Gems 
• From DNA to Genetic Genealogy: Everything you wanted to know but were afraid to ask 
• Genealogy Beyond the Y Chromosome: Autosomes Exposed

Tickets are just $20, but must be purchased in advance. To find out more and register go to:

<http://www.pgsma.org>

This program is supported in part by a grant from the Chicopee Cultural Council, a local agency 
which is supported by the Massachusetts Cultural Council, a state agency. 

=====

October 21–22, 2015

U.S. NATIONAL ARCHIVES 2015 VIRTUAL GENEALOGY FAIR

[From a post to JewishGen by Jan Meisels Allen]

For the past several years the (US) National Archives has held a Virtual Genealogy Fair. This 
year the dates are October 21-22, 2015. The theme is Find your Past. It is broadcast live on 
YouTube. For more information on the 2015 Virtual Genealogy Fair see:

<http://www.archives.gov/calendar/genealogy-fair/>

To watch/participate you go to YouTube station at:
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<http://tinyurl.com/p8s2umu>

Original url:

<https://www.youtube.com/course?list=ECC641EF0E3F8AFDF9&feature=plcp>

Via YouTube you will be able to watch live or at a later date.

=====

October 24, 2015

POLISH GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY OF MICHIGAN
ANNUAL SEMINAR
9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.
American Polish Cultural Center, 2975 East Maple Road, Troy, MI 48083

Please note this date is one week later than usual. 

PGS-Michigan has announced that Jonathan D. Shea and Steve Szabados will speak at their 
annual seminar this year. Details will be given as they become available.

Jonathan D. Shea is the author of Going Home: A Guide to Doing Polish American Family 
Research and President of the Polish Genealogical Society of Connecticut and Northeast. He has 
co-authored three research guides with William F. Hoffman, In Their Words: A Genealogist’s 
Translation Guide to Polish German, Latin and Russian Documents, Volumes 1-3.

Stephen Szabados authored several books including Polish Genealogy: 4 Steps to Success, is the 
genealogy columnist for the Pol-Am Journal and blogs.

Details of their presentations and registration will follow. 
 
American Polish Center, 248-689-3636
<http://www.americanpolishcenter.com/>

[From the PGSM website, <http://www.pgsm.org>. I haven’t had the pleasure of hearing Steve 
Szabados speak; but I can tell you from personal experience, Jonathan Shea is a great speaker 
and teacher. If you get a chance, try to attend!]

=====

October 24, 2015

“NASHI PREDKY” – OUR ANCESTORS 
FALL 2015 GENEALOGY CONFERENCE
Ukrainian Cultural Center • 135 Davidson Avenue • Somerset, New Jersey
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Join fellow genealogists for the second annual full-day conference of the Family History Group.

Expert speakers Justin Houser, Kirill Chashchin, Shelly Morehead, Gail Hahn, and Michael 
Andrec will present talks on a variety of topics related to Ukrainian and Eastern European 
genealogy from the introductory to the advanced. Topics will cover a wide range of time 
and geography, including deportations of Lemkos from Poland, the US Federal Census, 
understanding DNA testing, and (for the first time) an in-depth presentation on researching 
Central and Eastern Ukrainian ancestors!

The program will include:

Finding Ukrainian Relatives Deported from Southeastern Poland 1944-1947 – Justin 
Houser

In previous Nashi Predky events, we have had talks about the ethnic Ukrainians in Poland 
who were forcibly relocated within the country after World War II (Akcja “Wisła”). This talk 
will consider the other forced migration of this period: the many ethnic Ukrainians who were 
deported into Soviet Ukraine. Justin will describe records that have recently become available 
documenting those deported and where they were “resettled”.

Tracing heirs through Ukrainian archives: Detective stories of metrical records and 
censuses – Kirill Chashchin

Kirill will discuss researching ancestors in Central and Eastern Ukraine through vital records and 
the Russian Imperial Census of 1897.

It’s Like Velcro: DNA Testing for Genealogy – Shelly Morehead

Have you taken a DNA test but aren’t sure what you’re results mean or how to use them? While 
using DNA for genealogy is a great tool, it’s also important to understand the results of the tests 
you’ve taken. This lecture describes the three major testing companies’ results, how they differ 
and what third party tools you can use to find others who used a different testing company.

20th Century Census - Clues to Your Ancestors – Gail Hahn

Gail will present search strategies and information gathering from the 1900-1940 US Federal 
Census records, with illustrative examples using Ukrainian and Hungarian families.

A Practical Introduction to Archival Science for Genealogists – Michael Andrec

Virtually all family historians have made use of records housed in archival repositories either 
directly or indirectly. But most genealogists have at some point probably been intimidated or 
confused by how archives work and why they’re organized the way they are. This talk will give 
an introduction to the principles that govern the work of archives professionals in the United 
States and in countries with which it shares an archival tradition (e.g., Great Britain, Canada, and 
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Australia). The talk will focus on those aspects that are most relevant to family historians, such 
how to search for relevant collections and how to read and understand archival finding aids. If 
time permits, he will consider some of the differences between archival methodology in the US 
and Ukraine.

For more information, visit <https://www.ukrhec.org/civicrm/event/info?id=22&reset=1>

[From a note posted to PolandBorderSurnames mailing list by Michelle Tucker Chubenko]
=====

November 15, 2015

POLISH GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY OF AMERICA MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

Location – Arlington Heights Memorial Library, 500 N. Dunton Ave., Arlington Heights, Illinois

Topic – Poland in WWII. Poland was the first nation to fight German aggression in World War 
II. It supplied the fourth largest Allied armed forces behind those of the United States, United 
Kingdom and the Soviet Union. In addition, it organized the largest resistance movement of the 
war and made other substantial contributions to the Allied victory. This illustrated PowerPoint 
presentation will highlight the many contributions Poland and its people made to the ultimate 
destruction of Nazism.

Bio –James S. Pula is Professor of History at Purdue University. He has authored more than a 
dozen books and is the editor of The Polish American Encyclopedia and the academic journal 
Polish American Studies.

This presentation will be offered as a Webinar. Additional information will be posted on the 
PGSA Home Page, PGSA Notebook, and Rodziny prior to the meeting.

For details as they become available, check PGSA’s website, <http://www.pgsa.org>.

************************************

*** MORE USEFUL WEB ADDRESSES ***

<https://legacy.familytreewebinars.com/legacy-quickguide-polish-genealogy-by-jonathan-d-shea-
pdf-edition-p502.php>
	 Jill A. Baty posted this link in a note to the Polish Genius mailing list, explaining “Hi, 
this is a handy 7-page reference guide to Polish Genealogy by Prof. Jonathan D. Shea, AG. I 
downloaded as a PDF. Also if you aren’t familiar with the Legacy Webinars, they are worth 
looking into. I learn a lot from them, and the annual subscription is minimal. There are upcoming 
genealogy webinars and also hours and hours of archived webinars for new and old genealogists. 
(I am in no way affiliated with Legacy. I like their genealogy software and support staff, too).”
________________________
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<https://familysearch.org/search/collection/2540918>
	 In another note posted to Polish Genius, Chris Smolinski described this as “another great 
new database ... This is an index of Alien Case Files housed at the National Archives Regional 
Office in Kansas City, Missouri. Under the Alien Registration Act of 1940, immigrants in the 
United States were required to register and be finger printed. The Immigration and Naturalization 
Service (INS) [now the U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Service (USCIS)] drew up the Alien 
Registration form AR-2 to register aliens beginning in 1940. Immigrants mentioned in these 
files come from all over the United States. Files from aliens living in the immigration districts 
of Guam; Honolulu, Hawaii; Reno, Nevada; and San Francisco, California are housed in the 
National Archives Regional Office of San Bruno, California and are not included in this index.”
________________________

<http://blog.eogn.com/2015/08/17/book-review-evidence-explained/>
	 On 17 August 2015, Eastman’s Online Genealogy Newsletter [EOGN] published Bobbi 
King’s review of Elizabeth Shown Mills book Evidence Explained: Citing History Sources 
from Artifacts to Cyberspace. You can read the review here. You can also visit <https://www.
evidenceexplained.com/>, which Bobbi King says “appears to be the online home for Evidence.” 
If you care about producing quality work, instead of just recycling someone else’s stuff that may 
be full of errors, look into this! 
________________________

<http://blog.eogn.com/2015/07/27/iajgs-presents-awards-for-2015-recognizing-achievements-in-
aiding-jewish-genealogical-research/>
	 This article from EOGN gives information on awards presented at the 2015 IAJGS 
conference. The award for Volunteer of the Year was presented to Jan Meisels Allen, whom we 
often quote in Gen Dobry!, especially the notices she sends out regarding legislation that can 
affect research. It’s good to see her receive this recognition!
________________________

<http://familytreewebinars.com/upcoming-webinars.php#>
	 The 2 August 2015 issue of Nu? What’s New? gave this link for the list of webinars 
offered by Legacy Family Tree through the end of the year, including Lisa Alzo’s “Break Down 
Brick Walls in Eastern European Research - Tips, Tools and Tricks” on Wednesday, September 2. 
Take a look!
________________________

<https://familysearch.org/search/catalog/1713234>
	 Brooke Schreier Ganz posted a note to JewishGen’s newsgroup about 1865-1930 
Austrian military records for various sections of Galicia. The whole note is worth looking up if 
you can find it. The URL above takes you to the site for “records ... nearly all from the Austrian 
era, which was up basically only through 1918, except for one item at the end of this record 
set that gives medical test results from 1920-1930 for military personnel born in 1883.” The 
description on the site reads “Microreproduction of original manuscripts at the Central State 
Historical Archives of Ukraine in L′viv. Military records (registration cards, personnel files, 
medical tests) from various cities in Galizien, Austria; now in various areas of Poland (mainly 
Krakow province) and Ukraine (mainly L′viv, Ivano-Frankivs′k, and Ternopil′ provinces). 



Gen Dobry!, Vol. XVI, No. 8, August 2015 — 14

Includes personnel files for military personnel, both officers and enlisted. About 70% of the 
documents show the name, birth place and year; less than 10% have the full birth date. Filed 
alphabetically by year. The years are not in order. There are some documents that are out of 
order, usually found at the end of the file. Text in German, Polish, and Ukrainian.”
________________________

<http://tinyurl.com/qfpsr7h>
	 In a recent message from Jan Meisels Allen and the IAJGS Public Records Access 
Monitoring Committee, she mentioned an article in the New York Times on the “right to be 
forgotten” and its possible ramifications. This doesn’t appear to be an issue that’s going away, 
and it could have major affects not just for genealogy, but for freedom of press and speech. You 
can read the Times article at the above URL. Jan also mentioned an article from the EUObserver 
worth reading, at this URL: <https://euobserver.com/opinion/129823>. 
________________________

<http://avotaynuonline.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=3183aedbc4ff8438436336b84&id=47717
83619&e=a4cfc69d4f>
	 Avotaynu Online continues to feature a variety of interesting articles, many of which 
come from the print periodical, Avotaynu. The articles are, of course, primarily interesting for 
Jewish researchers; but as I keep trying to tell people, what applies to Jewish genealogy often 
sheds light on the research of non-Jews, as well. This particular item is “The Jewish Surname 
Process in the Russian Empire and its Effect on Jewish Genealogy,” by Jeffrey Mark Paull. It 
includes a brief history of Jewish surname adoption in the Russian Empire, and a number of case 
examples. It’s interesting stuff in its own right, but especially if you’re interested in names.
________________________

<http://mapy.amzp.pl/maps.shtml>
	 On the Facebook page of the Polish Genealogical Society of Michigan, Valerie Warunek 
posted a note with this link, to the Archiwum Map Zachodniej Polski or Archive of Maps of 
Western Poland. As you would expect, the focus is on topographic maps of what is now western 
Poland. Interestingly, the archive also includes maps for Mazowieckie voivodeship! The site is in 
Polish, but you only need to look up a few words to find your way around.
________________________

<http://www.balzekasmuseum.org/Pages/genealogy.html#.VeNbQGmFOpo>
	 “Mikep902” posted a note to the Lithuanian Genealogy mailing list about plans for 
the Balzekas Museum of Lithuanian Culture to digitize their archives. He translated an article 
from the Amerikos Lietuvis Lithuanian-language newspaper. The archives’ holdings include 
death notices and Lithuanian-American newspapers—so this could amount to something pretty 
significant! The article ended, “If you would like to help us or if you have questions, please 
contact the manager of the Genealogical Department, Karilė Vaitkutė, by telephone at 773-582-
6500 or visit the museum at 6500 S. Pulaski Road, Chicago, IL 60629.” In a follow-up note, 
Mike added that according to the Balzekas Museum page cited above, “you can contact Karilė 
Vaitkutė, the Director of the Genealogy Department, using the following E-mail address: <info@
balzekasmuseum.org>.” Over the years, I’ve known a lot of people with Polish roots who also 
had Lithuanian roots. This might be a project they wish to get involved with!
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________________________

<http://www.uscis.gov/HGWebinars>
	 Jan Meisels Allen posted a note to JewishGen mentioning that “United States Information 
and Citizenship Services’ (USCIS) Marian Smith will be answering pre-submitted questions to 
its newly renamed, live, bi-monthly ‘Records Found’ Webinar, now called ‘Your Questions.’ 
The program will continue to focus on historical immigration and nationality records created 
by the Immigration and Naturalization Service (INS), the predecessor agency to the USCIS.” 
You can e-mail <cishistory.library@uscis.dhs.gov> with questions, using the subject line “Your 
Questions Webinar.” The dates for upcoming webinars are 25 September 2015 (questions must 
be submitted by 11 September), 27 November 2015 (questions due by 13 November), and 22 
January 2016 (questions due by 8 January). For more info, click on the above link.
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